(1) Response to Commissioner Gaw’s requests regarding line extensions

i) Attachment 1 contains a survey of utility companies’ extension policies.  Based on a review of utility companies’ extension policies it appears that in many cases customers pay nothing for at least some portion of line extensions.

ii) Public Counsel recommends that wireless ETCs initially be limited to recovering no more for serving remote customers than does the incumbent.  To eliminate waste of the Universal Service Fund, it may be appropriate in the future for the Commission to review wireless carriers actual costs.       

iii)
Public Counsel proposes the following changes to Section 24 (E)

A demonstration including supporting evidence and documentation  that the receipt of high-cost support was only used to improve coverage, service quality or capacity in the Missouri service area in which ETC designation was granted and that such support was used in addition to any expenses the competitive carrier would normally incur; and

